
LYMINSTER AND CROSSBUSH PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the meeting held on November 5th 2024 

Venue: Chairman’s house Clay Lane. 

Clerk: clerk@lyminsterandcrossbush-pc.gov.uk 

AGENDA. 

1. Welcome & Apologies. Cllr Ashman sent his apologies.  
2. Declarations of Interest. There were no declarations. 
3. Agree & sign off last meeting’s minutes. These were agreed and signed off by the 

chairman.  
4. Matters arising from the last meeting’s minutes. 

 a.  Speed limits on the A284. The Clerk is to approach Highways if they intend to 
conduct any surveys on traffic numbers and speeding on the A284.  This is to 
ascertain if there is a possibility to lower the speed limit from 50mph to 40mph. 
Clerk to contact Darryl Hemmings and Mike  Dare. 

5. Parishioner’s questions. No parishioners attended the meeting. 
6. Finance. The Clerk reported that the current balance stands at £3973.38. The 

savings account at £2717.23. 
7. Donations. The Council discussed whether there should be a set amount ring 

fenced annually for this purpose. Also, how a decision should be made as to who 
benefits from any donations made. Cllr Thompson suggested we should choose a 
particular charity and set a limit on how much we should give annually. The council 
resolved to agree this at the next meeting having given it some thought. 

8. First responders and defibrillator training.  The clerk has arranged for training to 
be given to anyone in the village who feels they might like to benefit from this. It was 
suggested that we ask for one or two (preferably two) people in the area who might 
be willing to be FIRST RESPONDERS, should the need arise.  Clerk to put this on the 
website and village what's app group. 

9. Planning. There were no new planning applications. 
It should be noted that the meeting was scheduled to take place at the usual venue of 

The Beefeater, Crossbush Lane. The venue was closed and we had not been given 
any notification of this. We therefore adjourned to the chairman’s house in order to 
carry out the meeting. Clerk to contact The Beefeater to ask for clarification. 

The meeting closed at 20.44.  
Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday7th January 2024. 
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